ISRP Comment/Question: The programmatic need for and value of the land acquisitions is made clear, but the management plan is not similarly justified.

Response: As explained in Section 8a of the FY 2000 project proposal, proposed restoration activities will restore a portion of the historic Tule Lake wetland complex.  Much of the properties of interest is currently agricultural land.  Implementation of a management plan to restore these areas to functioning wetlands will have substantive benefits to both fish and wildlife. 

ISRP Comment/Question: Although much of this proposal is for land management, it cites no land management or restoration literature.  

Response: As proposed, the USDA Natural Resource Conservation Service will be involved in this project through its Wetlands Reserve Program.  In addition to providing funds for easement acquisitions and restoration work, NRCS will also assist in restoration planning, permits, and monitoring of work.  ODFW staff with expertise in wetland restoration will also be involved.  As mentioned in Section 8b of the FY 2000 project proposal, a restoration plan for the Ladd Marsh area developed by Ducks Unlimited in cooperation with the Governor’s Watershed Enhancement Board, ODFW, NRCS, The Nature Conservancy, and the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service will be used 

ISRP Comment/Question: Why not remove, rather than alter, agricultural practices?

Response: As used in the FY 2000 project proposed, the altering of agricultural practices could very well mean the removal of such activity.  To alter an activity does exclude ceasing the activity, it simply means to change the activity in some manner.  Until habitat assessments of the properties of interest have been completed, we will not know the exact plan for management.  Continued agricultural practice (at some level and for some period of time) may or may not be a part of the management plan.   

ISRP Comment/Question: The monitoring plan is not adequate to establish success of the management, nor are clear and measurable objectives of the enhancement/management given.

Response: Several tasks must be accomplished prior to the development of a M&E plan. Existing habitat conditions will be assessed and a restoration plan will be developed and implemented.  O&M and M&E plans cannot be developed until the restoration plan is known.  The Wildlife Caucus is currently in the process of developing a coordinated M&E program with standardized M&E protocols.  This program (see Current Status of Monitoring and Evaluation in the Wildlife Program – Report to the IRSP, July 1999, CBFWA Wildlife Caucus) will be applied to this project.

ISRP Comment/Question: The cost of acquisition is reasonable; one cannot judge whether the cost of O&M is reasonable without better presentation of work.

Response: This project is in the early stages.  Land acquisition is nearing completion.  After habitat assessment, restoration planning, and restoration implementation occurs, we will have a better idea of what O&M will be required. 

